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La Colectiva del 
Pueblo Merges 

With C.L.
The process of building a 

Marxist-Leninist Communist Par­
ty is the process cf uniting 
the vanguard of the proletar­
iat into an organization that 
can act as a striking force 
for the working class; the 
process of defeating the oppor­
tunist agents of the bourgeoi­
sie in the working class move­
ment, in our case the CPUSA 
(Communist Party of the USA).
T: is necessarily means defeat­
ing their social chauvinist, 
class collaborationist line on 
the national question which 
allies them with the imperial­
ists in enslaving nations and 
oppressing national minorities. 
History shows us that a revo­
lutionary disregards the nation­
al question at his own peril.
The Colectiva del Pueblo is an 
organization of predominantly 
Mexican national minority work­
ers and students who are Marx- 
ist-Leninists and have a large 
base in the working class area 
of East Los Angeles. The Col­
ectiva members are all products 
of the Mexican People's Move­
ment and have a long history of 
involvement in the working 
class struggle of the Mexican 
people and also student and 
community organizations. As a 
result of their experience and 
study they have come to the 
conclusion that the primary 
task of revolutionaries today 
is to build a Communist Party.

For this reason the recent 
merger of the leadership of 
the Colectiva del Pueblo and 
the Communist League in L.A. 
is of very great political im­
portance. This merger signi­
fies that concrete steps are 
being taken to form a Marxist- 
Leninist Communist Party in the 
USNA (United States of North 
America). But, the formation 
of a party of a new type must
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Fort Greene, New York; 
Tenants Fight Landlord

Of all the rotten, greedy 
slumlords in Fort Greene, Bog- 
ossian is the most hated and 
most selfish of all of them.
He, and his parents before him, 
have made millions of dollars, 
charging high rents for rat- 
hole apartments in this neigh­
borhood. Fort Greene is one of 
the oldest parts of Brooklyn, 
which is a borough of New York, 
across the river from Manhatten. 
Starting in the 1920's, the Bog- 
ossians and other landlords be­
gan buying the old brownstone

mansions here for a few thou­
sand dollars and divided them 
up into 10 or 12 tiny "apart­
ments" and rented them at very 
high rents to poor, mostly na­
tional minority workers, who 
came from the Negro Nation, 
Puerto Rico, the West Indies, 
and other countries. Today, 
Bogossian rents two run-down 
rooms to a family of four for 
$145 a month, or one room for 
$115 a month. Like all the 
landlords in the neighborhood, 

(cont. on p. 5)

R E FU TA TIO N  O F  
S Y N D IC A L IS T  ERROR
A very serious political 

error appeared in the August, 
1972 issue of the People's 
Tribune (Vol. 4, No. 7). The 
error appeared in the article 
entitled, "Negro Nation Day 
Celebrated in Los Angeles and 
Oakland". In the article there 
appeared a formulation:

"In Los Angeles and the 
rest of the Southwest, the 
Mexican national minority work­
ers are the main revolution­
ary force. When this powerful 
force is united with its main 
allies, the Negro national min­
ority and the Anglo-American 
workers, all hell will break 
loose as far as the imperial­
ists are concerned."

It is doubtful that the 
imperialists are very much 
concerned when they see such 
formulations. Let us examine 
this statement. First of all, 
revolutions, no matter what 
form they take, are class bat­
tles to erect a superstructure 
in the interests of the various 
contending classes. Marx and 
Engels write, "The history of 
all hitherto existing society 
is the history of class strug­
gles." (The Communist Manifesto,

Ten Classics of Marxism, Inter­
national Publishers, New York, 
1930, p. 9) This formulation 
also applies to the struggles 
in the Negro Nation and in the 
Southwest. In other epochs 
(i.e. feudalism) the peasantry 
or the bourgeoisie might have 
constituted the main force in 
a revolution. However, in the 
USNA, where over 60% of the 
population is working class, 
there can be no question as to 
what the main revolutionary 
force is.

It is unfortunate that 
not a single criticism was re­
ceived as regards this syndi­
calist and revisionist formu­
lation. Either the comrades 
do not understand Marxism, or 
they do not understand demo­
cratic centralism. No one is 
compelled to uphold and deepen 
an incorrect, formulation. It 
is the duty of every Marxist, 
no matter on what level of 
service, to uphold the doctrine 
of Marx and Lenin.

The recent merger of a 
broad group of Mexican nation­
al minority Marxist-Leninists 
with the Communist League has 
made the comrades dizzy with
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C L  E R R O R
(cont. from p. 1) 
success. Now, thinking that 
they won over the workers, 
they are attempting to win 
over the petty-bourgeoisie as 
well as those elements that we 
refer to as the Mexican minor­
ity nationalists. This is the 
only thing such a formulation 
could mean. What is the dif­
ference between the demand that 
Negro workers be installed as 
the constitutional leaders of 
a Communist Party, and the de­
mand that the Mexican national 
minority is the "main force"? 
Either the Mexican national 
minority is a minority, or it 
is not. If they are indeed a 
minority - and divided into 
the various classes - then they 
cannot help but be an objective 
part of the Anglo-American 
proletariat. The main force is 
the working class in all its 
minorities, religions, and o- 
ther social aspects.

No one can doubt that in 
the Southwest, the Mexican na­
tional minority workers are the 
key to the unity of the working 
class, and, therefore to the 
revolutionary movement. In 
many cases the workers of the 
Mexican national minority e- 
merge as the vanguard of the 
proletariat, i.e. that ad­
vanced guard that shows the 
way and absorbs the initial 
blow in the interests of the 
entire class. But there is a 
difference between the van­
guard and the main body. That 
main body is what is maneuver­
ed into position by the general 
staff and carries to conclusion 
the struggle that was initiated 
by the advanced guard.

Marx and Engels write,
"All previous historical move­
ments were movements of minor­
ities, or in the interest of 
minorities. The proletarian 
movement is the self conscious, 
independent movement of the 
immense majority, in the inter­
ests of the immense majority. 
The proletariat, the lowest 
stratum of our present society, 
cannot stir, cannot raise it­
self up, without the whole 
superincumbent strata of offi­
cial society being sprung into 
the air." (Manifesto p. 20)

That is why we have to 
have a political program - why 
we must be able to manouver.
The slogan, "Regional Autonomy 
for the Southwest" is not the 
demand of the Mexican national 
minority; it is the demand of 
the Anglo-American working 
class - an honest and above 
board manouver to unite 'the 
class and to establish demo­
cracy.

Any investigation shows 
that because of the questions 
of history, the Southwest can­
not establish democracy without 
placing the power in the hands 
of the minority. This is the 
case also in Ulster. But is 
this possible without the unity 
of the class? It is not. How 
is it possible for one element 
of the working class to have as 
its allies another element of

M E R G E R
(cont. from p. 1) 
not be looked at in isolation 
but in its interconnections; 
and in this case, the fight 
against international revision­
ism and USNA imperialism. 
Throughout the world there is 
a sharp struggle taking place 
between the revisionist line 
and the line of Marxism-Lenin­
ism. This struggle takes on 
different forms and has dif­
ferent historical and political 
aspects depending on the speci­
fic nation’s internal political 
and economic history, and other 
related phenomena.

For instance, in Brazil 
the Communist Party of Brazil 
was completely reorganized.
Here the traitorous revision­
ists were thrown out and the 
Party was able to organize it­
self under the line of Marxism- 
Leninism-Mao Tse Tung Thought.
In France, however, the revis­
ionists are firmly in control 
of the Communist Party and are 
very clearly part of the bour­
geois state apparatus. In 
France, the order of the day is 
the building of a revolutionary 
Marxist-Leninist Communist Par­
ty that will fight the revis­
ionist party and the French 
ruling class to the death.

The merger clearly shows 
that the coming together of the 
Colectiva del Pueblo and the 
Communist League was because 
of the unity that was reached 
on the line of Marxism-Leninism- 
Mao Tse Tung Thought and was a 
clear example of the effects on 
the working class movement in 
the USNA of the Albanian Party 
of Labor, and their heroic 
stand against the revisionism 
of the social-imperialists.

In the national arena, 
this merger signifies that the 
building of a proletarian Com­
munist Party is taking place at 
a very rapid pace and that the 
class struggle in the USNA is 
going into a new phase.

Not too long ago, the C.L. 
and the League of Revolutionary 
Black Workers in Detroit reach­
ed unity on the line of Marxism- 
Leninism. This event was per­
haps one of the most important 
events in recent working class 
history. It clearly showed 
that the advanced sections of 
the working class were attain-

that class? What a shameless 
syndicalist and petty-bourgeois 
formulation. The Communist 
League -fights for the unity of 
the class. We proceed from the 
fact that the proletariat is 
objectively united, that is to 
say, all’proletarians must sell 
their labor power to live. The - 
disunity of the class is polit­
ical, and therefore, the strug­
gle for unity is political and 
such formulations play into the 
hands of our class enemies.

We cure sure that the com­
rades in the Southwest and 
throughout the League will re­
main vigilant and defeat any 
attempts to import syndicalism 
and bourgeois ideas into the 
League.

ing class consciousness and 
were leaving the spontaneous 
movement. It also linked the 
east coast with the west coast 
and the struggle of the Negro 
Nation with that of the working 
class in the Anglo-American na­
tion. But, more than anything 
else, it was a definite defeat 
to the revisionist Communist 
Party. It slammed the door shut 
on syndicalism and embarked on 
the road to building a new com­
munist party.

A similar thing occurred 
with the recent merger of the 
Colectiva del Pueblo and the 
C.L. In essence the same thing 
occurred except that the Colec­
tiva was smaller and did not 
have the long experience of the 
League of Revolutionary Black 
.Workers. This merger linked 
in a living way the struggle of 
the Negro people for Indepen­
dence for the Negro Nation with 
the struggle of the Mexican 
national minority workers for 
Regional Autonomy for the South­
west, and most importantly, it 
united both of these with the 
struggle for proletarian revo­
lution and Marxism-Leninism.
This is a significant step in 
the process of party building.

Mexico borders the South­
west for over 1,500 miles and 
is a semi-colony of USNA im­
perialism. Conditions in Mexi­
co are bleek with a fascist dic­
tatorship that literally moves 
to the right each year. It has 
a population of 34,000,000 peo­
ple with projections that by 
1980 the population will in­
crease by 50%.

Historically the USNA 
imperialists have always look­
ed to Mexico as a source' of 
cheap labor. During the per­
iod of imperialist growth be­
tween 1890 and 1920 thousands 
of Mexicans came to the USNA. 
Some came as a result of the 
civil war in Mexico, but most 
came as contract laborers, re­
cruited by the trainload to 
work the beet fields of Color­
ado, the gardens and groves of 
California, the railroads of 
the entire west, the copper 
mines of Arizona, the cotten 
fields of Texas and the iron 
works of Chicago.

In the Southwest which 
includes California, Colorado, 
Arizona, Texas and New Mexico, 
there is a population of 10 
million Mexican national minor­
ity people. They represent 
the second largest national 
minority in the Anglo-American 
nation, with the largest con­
centrations in,the urban areas 
of Los Angeles, Denver and 
San Antonio.

The situation for the ma­
jority of the Mexican national 
minority in the USNA is one of 
poverty, unemployment, poor 
housing and health conditions, 
and lack of proper educational 
facilities. The overwhelming 
majority are unskilled laborers 
and agricultural workers. Many 
women are employed in sewing 
factories in which the condi­
tions are always deplorable.
The other most notable areas

(cont. on p. 5)


	Pages from pt-4-8-3.pdf
	Pages from pt-4-8.pdf

